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میحرلا نمحرلا  مسب هللا   
	

AMJAD	RAFIQ	:	THE	DECEPTIVE	
EMOTIONAL	BABBLER	v1.0	

	
The	 venomous	 emotional	 babbler	 Amjad	 Rafiq	 just	
released	 an	 article	 entitled	 "Fabrication	 of	 Khalid	 bin	
Uthman	al-Misryy	Against	Abu	Khadijah	and	Salafis	in	the	
UK".		
	
This	article	once	again	has	exposed	the	true	hidden	reality	
of	this	evil	melodramatic	oppressive	self-taught	individual	
and	 the	 malice	 he	 harbours	 against	 the	 people	 of	
knowledge	 and	 against	 the	 Salafis	 in	 general.	 He	 has	
repeatedly	 demonstrated	 his	 hatred	 and	 envy	 for	 the	
people	of	knowledge	and	for	any	Salafi	who	refuses	to	bow	
down	 to	 him	 in	 complete	 submission.	Writing	 -	 for	 this	
deceptive	 liar	 -	 has	 become	 a	 stress	 relieving	 activity,	 a	
form	of	therapy	and	a	means	to	take	revenge.		
	
Amjad	 Rafiq	 and	 Spubs	 and	 their	 satellite	 campuses	 in	
general	 are	 extremely	 proficient	 in	 distracting	 the	 Salafi	
masses	and	are	very	experienced	in	the	field	of	"character	
assassination".	This	is	in	fact	a	common	trait	amongst	the	
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Sa'afiqah	 of	 the	 East	 and	 the	 West;	 "Their	 hearts	 are	
alike".	That	is	to	say	that	every	time	strong,	decisive,	clear	
and	incriminating	evidence	surfaces	against	the	Sa'afiqah,	
instead	of	accepting	it	or	at	least	attempting	to	"refute"	it,	
they	resort	to	deception,	hurling	abuse	and	they	launch	a	
series	of	smear	campaigns.	Likewise	is	the	case	when	they	
get	exposed	conducting	evil	activities.	 Instead	of	putting	
their	hands	up	and	surrendering,	 they	 resort	 to	cunning	
strategies	 in	a	 feeble	attempt	 to	 cover	up	 their	hideous	
crimes.	
	
Another	 methodology	 that	 Amjad	 Rafiq,	 Spubs	 &	 their	
associates	 use	 to	 promote	 their	 falsehood,	 to	 disregard	
damning	 evidence	 against	 them	 and	 to	 cover	 up	 their	
crimes	is	that	they	mix	the	truth	with	falsehood.	It	is	a	well-
known	 fact	 that	 no	 one	 will	 accept	 falsehood	 if	 it	 is	
presented	as	pure	falsehood.	So,	the	people	of	falsehood	
mix	their	falsehood	with	some	elements	of	truth	to	make	
their	 falsehood	 and	 fabrications	 appealing	 to	 the	 public	
and	more	readily	acceptable.	And	this	is	exactly	what	the	
Shaitan	did	when	he	addressed	Adam	 	Hawa	and	 مالسلا ھیلع

مالسلا اھیلع .Allāh	The	Most	High	says,	"Then	Shaitan	(Satan)	
whispered	to	him,	saying	:	"O	Adam!	Shall	I	lead	you	to	
the	 Tree	 of	 Eternity	 and	 to	 a	 kingdom	 that	 will	 never	
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waste	 away?"	 This	 is	 also	 precisely	what	 Fir'aun	 did	 as	
Allah	The	Exalted	says,	"Fir'aun	 (Pharaoh)	 said:	"I	 show	
you	only	that	which	I	see	(correct),	and	I	guide	you	only	
to	 the	 path	 of	 right	 policy!"	 Allah	 The	Most	 High	 says	
while	addressing	the	Children	of	Israel,	"And	mix	not	truth	
with	 falsehood,	 nor	 conceal	 the	 truth	while	 you	 know	
(the	truth)".	
	
An	 additional	 strategy	 Amjad	 Rafiq,	 Spubs	 and	 their	
associates	employ	is	the	very	same	one	as	of	the	people	of	
innovation	 and	 desires.	 This	 is	 the	 strategy	 of	 hiding	
behind	 certain	 scholars.	 Dear	 Salafi,	 reflect	 upon	 this	
statement	of	the	insightful	Imam,	our	Shaykh,	Rabee	  ھظفح
	:	هللا
	
This	 is	a	way	from	the	ways	of	 the	people	of	 innovation	
and	Fitan	in	that	they	must	hide	behind	a	personality	from	
the	prominent	personalities.	So	the	Qadariyyah	hid	behind	
Al-Hasan.	 They	 wrote,	 spread	 and	 compiled	 treatises	
attributing	 therein	 -		 untruthfully	 and	 falsely	 -	 the	
[innovation]	 of	 Qadar	 to	 al-Hasan	 while	 he	 is	 not	 from	
them.	 The	 Khawarij	 used	 to	 hide	 behind	 other	 great	
personalities.	 The	 Khawarij	 used	 to	 hide	 behind	Abu	 al-
Sha'thaa	Jabir	bin	Zaid	who	was	one	of	the	major	students	
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of	Ibn	Abbas	and	he	was	from	the	major	jurists.	So	this	is	
from	 the	 tricks	 of	 the	 people	 of	 innovation.	 This	 is	
because	their	innovations	would	not	spread	if	they	were	
not	to	hide	behind	the	imams	of	Islam.	And	this	is	exactly	
what	many	do;	Qutbiyyah	did	not	spread	except	by	way	of	
this	hiding	behind	Ibn	Taymiyyah,	Ibnul	Qayyim,	Ibn	Baz,	
al-Albani,	Ibn	Uthaimeen	and	other	personalities	that	are	
respected	and	accepted	by	the	people	across	the	world.	
They	 say:	 we	 are	 the	 students	 of	 ibn	 Baz	 upon	 the	
methodology	of	the	Salaf,	we	are	from	the	students	of	al-
Albani,	 we	 are	 the	 students	 of	 ibn	 Uthaymeen.	 They	
make	people	believe	that	these	imams	are	with	them,	so	
many	 of	 the	 youth	 who	 love	 knowledge,	 the	 scholars,	
Islam	 and	 the	 truth	 are	 deceived	 by	 their	 tricks.	 Their	
tricks	deceive	many	people	and	 therefore	 they	 fall	 into	
their	nets.	
[Al-Dharee'ah:	2/101]	
	
Amjad	 Rafiq	 started	 this	 article	 with	 a	 verse	 from	 the	
Qur'an	and	a	Hadeeth	regarding	truthfulness.		
	
He	mentioned	the	saying	of	Allah	The	Exalted,	"O	you	who	
believe!	Be	afraid	of	Allah,	and	be	with	 those	who	are	
truthful".		
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In	 this	 short	article	we	are	going	 to	 insha'Allah	examine	
just	a	few	instances	in	order	to	ascertain	whether	or	not	
Amjad,	 Spubs	 and	 their	 associates	 are	 truthful	 and	
whether	or	not	they	are	with	those	who	are	truthful.	
	
First	and	foremost,	it	is	a	well	established	fact	that	Amjad,	
Spubs	and	their	associates	are	staunch	defenders	of	 the	
despicable	 Sa'afiqah.	 Spubs	 have	 taken	 the	 Sa'afiqah	 as	
their	friends,	companions	and	allies,	and	they	make	Walaa	
and	Baraa	on	the	basis	of	the	Sa'afiqah.	The	Sa'afiqah	have	
proven	over	and	over	again	that	they	are	deceptive	liars.	
Evidence	to	show	that	these	people	are	deceptive	and	that	
they	are	 liars	 is	Mutawaatir.	No	one	denies	 this	 "except	
him	who	befools	himself".	The	Sa'afiqah	have	established	
themselves	 to	 be	 well-known	 liars	 by	 way	 of	 voice	
recordings,	tweets,	WhatsApp	messages	and	testimonies	
from	the	truthful	Salafis	from	across	the	world	 including	
some	of	 the	 scholars	 and	 students	of	 knowledge.	 There	
are	 so	 many	 testimonies	 that	 it	 is	 not	 possible	 for	 the	
truthful	witnesses	to	have	gathered	to	agree	upon	a	lie.	
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The	Salaf	Would	Make	A	Judgement	Of	An	Individual	By	
His	Companionship		
	
Abu	Hurairah	 	Allaah	of	Messenger	the	said,	 ھنع هللا يضر
said,	"A	person	 is	upon	the	religion	of	his	 friend,	so	 let	
each	one	of	you	look	at	whom	he	befriends."	[Al-Silsilah	
Al-Saheehah,	no.	927]	
	
Abdullah	Ibn	Mas’ood	-	may	Allah	be	pleased	with	him	-	
said,	"Indeed	a	person	only	walks	with	and	accompanies	
the	one	whom	he	loves	and	who	is	similar	to	him."	[Al-
Ibaanah,	no.	499]	
Imaam	 Al-Awzaa’ee	 said,	
"Whoever	 hides	 his	
innovation	 from	 us	 cannot	
hide	his	 friendship	 from	us."	
[Al-Ibaanah,	no.	508]	
	
We	would	also	like	to	remind	
the	 reader	 that	 Amjad	 &	
Spubs	 are	 the	 very	 same	
people	 who	 claim	 that	 Dr.	
Abdullah	 Bukhari	 is	 on	 the	
same	page	as	Shaykh	Rabee,	
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Shaykh	 Ubayd	 and	 Shaykh	 Muhammad	 bin	 Hadi	 in	
relation	to	his	stance	on	the	Khariji	Hani	Buraik!		
We	have	on	 several	 occasions	 requested	 from	Amjad	&	
Spubs	to	provide	evidence	to	support	their	claim	that	Dr.	
Abdullah	Bukhari	 is	on	the	same	page	as	Shaykh	Rabee,	
Shaykh	Ubayd	and	Shaykh	Muhammad	bin	Hadi	regarding	
the	Khariji	Hani	Buraik.		
	
However,	till	 this	date	they	have	not	been	able	to	do	so	
and	they	will	not	be	able	to	do	so	"until	the	camel	goes	
through	the	eye	of	the	needle".	This	is	because	Amjad	and	
Spubs	are	outright	liars.	Dr.	Abdullah	Bukhari's	stance	on	
Hani	Buraik	is	not	in	any	way	the	same	as	the	other	three	
scholars.	 Rather,	 the	 last	 public	 speech	 of	 Dr.	 Abdullah	
Bukhari	 regarding	 Hani	 Buraik	 is	 where	 Dr.	 Bukhari	
defends	Hani	Buraik	and	strongly	rebukes	those	who	warn	
against	 him.	 This	 speech	was	 before	 Hani	 deviated	 and	
before	he	adopted	the	methodology	of	the	Khawarij.	After	
Hani	adopted	 the	Khariji	Manhaj,	Shaykh	Rabee,	Shaykh	
Ubayd	and	Shaykh	Muhammad	bin	Hadi	all	refuted	Hani.	
However,	till	this	date	Dr.	Abdullah	Bukhari	has	not	said	a	
word	 against	 Hani	 nor	 has	 he	 refuted	 his	 evil	 Manhaj.	
Rather,	 after	 the	 brother	 Abu	 Usama	 Kori	 spread	 the	
refutation	 of	 Shaykh	 Ubayd	 on	 Hani	 Buraik,	 he	 almost	
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immediately	 received	 a	 call	 from	 Dr.	 Bukhari.	 The	 call	
lasted	twenty-five	minutes	in	which	Dr.	Bukhari	expressed	
his	 great	 dissatisfaction	 with	 the	 refutation	 of	 Shaykh	
Ubayd	agsinst	Hani	and	reprimanded	Abu	Usama	Kori	for	
spreading	the	refutation.	Please	note	that	this	phone	call	
was	 made	 by	 Dr.	 Bukhari	 after	 the	 three	 scholars	 had	
warned	 against	 this	 Khariji!	 This	 is	 why	 Shaykh	
Muhammad	bin	Hadi	said	in	his	famous	lecture	(The	time	
has	come	for	Muhammad	bin	Hadi	to	break	his	silence),	
"Rather,	where	is	the	brother	Abdullah	al-Bukhari?!	I	say	
it	openly:	Why	do	we	not	hear	from	him	a	single	word	in	
defence	of	the	Sunnah	and	in	criticising	Hani	Buraik,	and	
in	 criticising	 the	 one	 (Hani)	 who	 has	 opposed	 the	
foundations	of	Ahlul	Sunnah?!"	Moreover,	in	accordance	
with	the	Salafi	Manhaj,	Dr.	Bukhari's	anger	for	the	sake	of	
this	Khariji	and	his	affection	towards	him	is	considered	to	
be	aiding	him	and	his	Bidah.	The	books	of	the	Salaf	are	full	
of	 narrations	 warning	 against	 showing	 any	 form	 of	
affection	to	Ahlul-Bidah.	Rather,	the	Salaf	were	united	and	
agreed	upon	having	 enmity	 towards	Ahlul-Bid‛ah	 and	 to	
boycott	them.	
	
Then	after	a	short	period	of	time,	Shaykh	Ubayd	recanted	
his	 initial	 warning	 and	 refutation	 against	 Hani	 Buraik!!	
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Dear	Salafi,	look	at	how	the	Sa'afiqah	played	around	with	
Shaykh	Ubayd	 and	 look	 at	 how	 they	 betrayed	 the	 trust	
that	 the	 Shaykh	 has	 for	 them!	 Then	 once	 again	 Shaykh	
Ubayd	changed	his	mind	and	refuted	Hani	Buraik	another	
time.	 This	 is	 just	 one	 proof	 of	 how	 the	 Sa'afiqah	 play	
around	 with	 the	 scholars,	 how	 they	 disrespect	 and	
deceive	the	scholars	and	how	they	use	their	closeness	to	
the	 scholars	 to	 attain	 Fataawa	 that	 conform	 to	 their	
desires.		
	
Ya	Amjad!	If	you	are	a	true	man,	come	to	the	battlefield	
with	the	sword	of	evidence,	and	leave	aside	the	ways	of	
the	 riff-raff	 who	 have	 nothing	 but	 conjectures	 and	
outright	lies!		
	
From	 the	 above	 it	 can	 be	 clearly	 seen	 that	 Amjad,	 the	
Jamiyyah	 (Spubs)	 and	 their	 associates	 have	 all	 lied	
regarding	 Dr.	 Abdullah	 Bukhari's	 position	 on	 the	 Khariji	
Hani	Buraik.		
	
Dr.	 Abdullah	 Bukhari	 said,	 "...therefore	 criticising	 a	
narrator	for	lying,	is	this	a	detailed	criticism	or	not?	It	is	
detailed	as	opposed	to	the	one	who	seeks	to	obscure	this	
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and	 deny	 that	 lying	 is	 not	 a	 detailed	 criticism".	 [Sharh	
'ilalus	Sagheer	by	Tirmidhi,	no.	7]	
	
Dr.	 Abdullah	 Bukhari	 also	 said,	 "They	 say	 lying	 is	 not	 a	
detailed	criticism.	If	lying	is	not	a	detailed	criticism,	then	
what	is?!"	[Friday	gathering	on	22/03/1438]	
	
Ya	 Amjad!	 You	 and	 the	 Jamiyyah	 must	 take	 the	 above	
fabrication	back	and	apologise,	and	know	that	until	you	do	
so,	you	are	not	unlike	the	riff-raff.		
	
"Enjoin	 you	Al-Birr	on	 the	 people	 and	 you	 forget	 (to	
practise	it)	yourselves"?!	
	
"O	you	who	believe!	Be	afraid	of	Allah,	and	be	with	those	
who	are	truthful".		
	
Ya	 Amjad!	 Let	 us	 ask	 you	 another	 question	 while	 you	
search	 for	 the	 answer	 for	 the	 aforementioned	 issue.	
During	the	last	several	days,	your	treacherous	companions	
and	 associates	 from	 the	 likes	 of	 Mpubs	 (run	 by	 the	
ignoramus,	unqualified	and	unfit	Yusuf	Diab),	At-Tarbiyah	
South	 Florida,	 Masjid	 Al	 Uthaymeen,	 SunnahPubs	 and	
SalafiCentre	 Manchester	 have	 all	 been	 caught	
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shamelessly	 lying	 upon	 Shaykh	Hasan	Al-Banna	  هللا ھظفح
and	deceiving	the	Salafi	masses.	Ya	Amjad!	We	have	yet	to	
hear	a	single	word	from	you	and	the	Jamiyyah	in	regards	
to	these	treacherous	people.	"If	we	hear	or	see	nothing,	
we	can't	be	blamed	for	taking	this	as	silent	agreement".	
Rather,	we	have	yet	to	hear	a	single	word	from	the	above	
despicable	 people;	 they	 have	 not	 openly	 repented	 for	
their	hideous	crimes	nor	have	they	recanted!	Or	is	it	the	
case	 that	 you,	 the	 Jamiyyah	 and	 your	 treacherous	
associates	believe	 that	you	will	not	be	held	accountable	
for	 your	 repulsive	 crimes?!	 They	must	 take	 it	 back	 and	
apologise,	 and	 know	 that	 until	 they	do	 so,	 they	 are	not	
unlike	the	riff-raff.		
	
Ya	Amjad!	People	who	live	in	glass	houses	shouldn't	throw	
stones.		
	
This	also	reminds	us	of	the	well-known	Arabic	proverb:	
	
She	accused	me	of	her	defect,	and	then	sneaked	away.	
	
"Enjoin	 you	Al-Birr	on	 the	 people	 and	 you	 forget	 (to	
practise	it)	yourselves"?!	
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"O	you	who	believe!	Be	afraid	of	Allah,	and	be	with	those	
who	are	truthful".		
	
Let's	 look	 at	 another	 scenario.	 Amjad	 is	 that	 same	
emotional	 babbler	 who	 dismissed	 the	 refutations	 of	
Shaykh	Muhammad	bin	Hadi	against	Ibrahim	al-Ruhaili	as	
emotional	babble	after	having	utilised	them	for	a	number	
of	years.	So,	either	you	-	Ya	Amjad	-	deceived	the	people	
back	then	by	using	Shaykh	Muhammad's	refutations	due	
to	 them	 conforming	 to	 your	 desires	 and	 due	 to	 them	
fulfilling	your	personal	agendas	or	you	are	deceiving	the	
people	 now!	 Is	 this	 not	 utmost	 treachery?!	 Is	 this	 not	
utmost	deception?!	Ya	Amjad!	Were	you	lying	back	then	
or	are	you	lying	now?!	Please	refer	to	the	following	article	
for	a	detailed	refutation	regarding	this	issue.	
http://saafiqah.com/?p=590	
	
	
Imam	Muqbil	 	are	Hizbiyyah	of	pillars	"The	said,	 هللا ھمحر
three:	 Deception,	 treachery	 and	 lying!"	 [Rahalaat	
Da'wiyyah	p.	114]	
	
Furthermore,	 Amjad	 the	 deceptive	 treacherous	 liar	
continues	to	shamelessly	make	reference	to	a	resolution	



Amjad Rafiq's Deception v1.0 
Saafiqah.Com | @SaafiqahCom 
	

Page	14	

that	he	says	that	Shaykh	Muhammad	bin	Hadi	signed	-	in	
the	Fitnah	of	Ibrahim	al-Ruhaili	-	agreeing	that	he	would	
not	 speak	against	 the	 students	of	 knowledge.	 The	point	
that	this	deceptive	individual	is	trying	to	make	here	is	that	
Shaykh	 Muhammad	 has	 opposed	 the	 ruler	 by	 warning	
against	the	despicable	Sa'afiqah.	Amjad	and	the	Jamiyyah	
have	 known	 about	 this	 document	 since	 the	 day	 it	 was	
issued	or	at	least	since	the	approximate	time	it	was	issued.	
So,	Amjad,	are	you	trying	to	say	that	since	the	time	that	
this	 resolution	was	 issued,	 no	member	 of	 the	 Jamiyyah	
(Spubs)	 or	 any	 of	 its	 satellite	 campuses	 (USA,	 Canada,	
Trinidad)	have	ever	 -	 in	public	or	private	 -	asked	Shaykh	
Muhammad	bin	Hadi	 or	 have	 ever	 had	discussions	with	
the	 Shaykh	 regarding	any	of	 the	 scholars	or	 students	of	
knowledge?!	So,	Amjad,	are	you	trying	say	that	since	the	
time	that	this	resolution	was	issued,	none	of	the	members	
of	 the	 Jamiyyah	or	 its	 satellite	 campuses	ever	discussed	
the	issue	of	the	Sa'afiqah	with	Shaykh	Muhammad	prior	to	
your	deviation	from	the	Straight	Path	in	this	Fitnah	of	the	
Sa'afiqah?!	So,	Amjad,	are	you	trying	to	say	that	since	the	
time	that	this	resolution	was	issued,	none	of	the	members	
of	the	Jamiyyah	or	its	satellite	campuses	took	any	action	
after	the	initial	public	warning	of	Shaykh	Muhammad	bin	
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Hadi	 against	 the	 Sa'afiqah?!	 "What	 is	 the	 matter	 with	
you?	How	do	you	judge?"	
	
Last	but	not	least	-	Ya	Amjad!	-	do	enlighten	us	with	the	
money	 scandal	 that	 took	 place	 in	 the	 town	 of	 Reading	
(UK).	Take	a	few	moments	-	in	seclusion	-	to	reflect	upon	
the	 Reading	 money	 scandal	 that	 has	 shocked	 Salafis	
worldwide.	 Ya	 Amjad!	 Have	 you	 and	 the	 Jamiyyah	 (SP)	
sided	with	 the	 truthful	 ones	 in	 this	 scandal	 or	with	 the	
liars?!	Rather,	you	despicable	people	have	waged	a	war	on	
the	truthful	ones	-	Allah's	refuge	is	sought.		
	
It	has	been	brought	to	our	attention	by	the	truthful	ones	
that	in	the	Reading	Markaz	Scandal,	you	-	Ya	Amjad	-	and	
Abu	 Khadeejah	 have	 sided	 with	 the	 liars	 who	 misused	
£16,500	worth	of	government	funds.	The	SP	Hizb	have	not	
been	 able	 to	 defend	 themselves	 regarding	 the	
incriminating	evidence	against	them.	We	advise	them	to	
repent	openly	for	this	oppression	and	Hizbiyyah,	and	we	
advise	 them	 to	 stop	 abusing	 and	 harming	 the	 truthful	
ones.	And	if	you	fail	to	do	so,	you	are	not	unlike	the	riff-
raff.	Subhanallah,	look	at	this	corruption!	And	then	you	-	
Ya	 Amjad	 -	 have	 the	 audacity	 to	 accuse	 others	 of	
corruption	and	of	being	mischief	makers	whereas	you	and	
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the	Jamiyyah	are	the	ones	who	are	the	true	evil	mischief	
makers.	
	
"Enjoin	 you	Al-Birr	on	 the	 people	 and	 you	 forget	 (to	
practise	it)	yourselves"?!	
	
This	reminds	us	of	the	following	tremendous	Hadeeth.	The	
Messenger	of	Allah 	destroyed	"What	said,	 ملس و ھیلع هللا ىلص
the	nations	preceding	you	was	that	 if	a	noble	amongst	
them	stole,	they	would	forgive	him,	and	if	a	weak	(lowly)	
person	 amongst	 them	 stole,	 they	 would	 carry	 out	 the	
punishment	on	him.	By	Allah,	if	Faatimah,	the	daughter	
of	Muhammad	stole,	I	would	cut	off	her	hand".	Related	
by	Al-Bukhari	and	Muslim.	
	
Allah	 The	 Exalted	 says,	 "O	 you	who	 believe!	 Stand	 out	
firmly	 for	 Allah	 and	 be	 just	 witnesses	 and	 let	 not	 the	
enmity	and	hatred	of	others	make	you	avoid	justice.	Be	
just:	that	is	nearer	to	piety,	and	fear	Allah.	Verily,	Allah	is	
Well-Acquainted	with	what	you	do".	
	
So,	 Amjad,	 upon	 you,	 the	 Jamiyyah	 (Spubs)	 and	 your	
associates	is	to	repent	to	Allah	and	you	must	all	apologise	
to	all	the	innocent	Salafi	brothers	and	sisters	whose	trust	
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you	have	betrayed.	You	have	all	behaved	in	a	treacherous	
manner.	And	if	you	fail	to	do	so,	you	are	not	unlike	the	riff-
raff.		
	
We	 will	 for	 now	 suffice	 with	 these	 few	 very	 recent	
examples	 showing	 these	 people's	 lying,	 deception,	
treachery	and	how	they	apply	the	rulings	of	the	Sharee'ah	
only	 on	 those	 who	 refuse	 to	 bow	 down	 to	 them	 in	
complete	submission	-	something	that	even	the	Western	
Sa'afiqah	know	full	well.	As	for	the	other	issues	they	will	
also	be	addressed	in	due	course	insha'Allah.		
	
"Then	 is	 there	 any	 that	 will	 remember	 (or	 receive	
admonition)?	
	
3	Rajab	1440	
10	March	2019	
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